July 16, 2008

The Honorable Arnold Schwarzenegger

Governor

State of California

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

Re:  SB 1311 – Small Business Micro-Finance Loans

Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:

I respectfully request your signature on Senate Bill 1311, a measure that would improve operations and increase efficiency of the California Capital Access Program for Small Businesses (CalCAP). SB 1311 passed out of the Senate and Assembly on a unanimous vote, and there is no opposition to the bill.
More specifically, SB 1311 would allow the California Pollution Control Financing Authority (CPCFA) to match loan loss reserve contributions in the CalCAP program equal to the amount paid by participating financial institutions.  Current statute requires the CPCFA contribution to be the combined total of the loan loss reserve contribution paid by the participating financial institutions and the borrower.  
SB 1311 would also allow the CPCFA to withdraw all interest from the loan loss reserve account, to be used for the sole purpose of offsetting administrative costs to the CalCAP program and loss reserve account 

contributions.  The current statute only allows the CPCFA to withdraw 50 percent of the interest earnings to support program administration.

Established in 1994, CalCAP securitizes loans to businesses that would otherwise fall just outside conventional underwriting standards.  Local financial institutions make loans which can be used for land acquisition, construction or renovation of buildings, the purchase of equipment, other capital projects and working capital.  Each lender is entirely liable for the CalCAP loans they underwrite, and each maintains a loan loss reserve fund.  If there is a default on a CalCAP loan, the loan loss reserve fund can be accessed for the purpose of reimbursing that lender.

SB 1311 simply reduces the amount the CPCFA must contribute to the loan loss fund and allows the CPCFA to withdraw all credited interest or other income from the loss reserve account.  These changes will help assure the continued viability of the program.  

The net result of all this is that the Authority will be able to dramatically increase the number of small business loans available without increasing the risk to the state and at no cost to the General Fund.

Sincerely,

S. Joseph Simitian

Senator, 11th District
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